
 
 

  

 

 

            

Date:  May 1, 2024 – June 30, 2024  

To:  Hon. Mayor and Members of Council 
 Community Working Group  
 
RE:  UTILITY WORK AT YONGE ST. AND STEELES AVE. (STEELES STATION) 

To support the Yonge North Subway Extension Project (YNSE), Beanfield will complete the relocation of the existing fibre 
optic cable on the south side of Steeles Ave, crossing over Yonge St. This work is necessary as the existing cable conflicts 
with the future Steeles Station North Headwall.  

The work will be done on the boulevard on Steeles Ave. from Tangreen Crt. to Bayview Ave., with eastbound lane 
closures on Steeles Ave. during this period. The relocation of the Beanfield cable is being integrated into a larger 
Beanfield capital project that will result in network enhancement. 

As Metrolinx’s work is being integrated into an existing worksite within the current timing of 8am – 5pm and 9pm – 6am, 
residents and businesses near the work should not experience any additional disruptions.  

The existing traffic impacts, including rotating closures of portions of the boulevard and parallel lane in the project area 
will continue. Signage will be posted as required as part of the Traffic Control Plan.  

 

 
 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Lena Ibrahim 
Community Engagement Advisor (York/Simcoe) 
Metrolinx 
10 Bay St | Toronto | Ontario | M5J 2S3 
C: 437-449-4538 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.metrolinx.com%2Fen&data=05%7C02%7CLena.Ibrahim%40metrolinx.com%7Ca6e26c87322f49a85eea08dc452955cd%7C191b00eaedcc406c8456dc29abc0f10f%7C0%7C0%7C638461291026417931%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nUmDT1HWt5WmNPh2KJTdwOOvBg%2FxkvDgyWHXcOJ1JjY%3D&reserved=0

